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Honourable Members of Parliament

RE: WOMAN EMPOWERMENT AND GENDER EQUALITY BILL

We wish to add our voice to others that have concerns with the application of the aforesaid Bill. We believe that in its present form, it poses a threat to religious freedom and the management of non-govermental bodies, including ourselves. Our main concern is that while the called-for gender representation is a worthy ideal, in its implementation this would lead to numerous difficulties for a large number of religious and charitable institutions. We are further concerned that the Bill seeks to allow the government to interfere in the internal workings of religious institutions such as ourselves.
We believe that we contribute significantly to our society, especially to the protection and honouring of women and girls. An unintended consequence to the implementation of this Bill could hinder us in our very efforts to help those whom the Bill is designed to benefit.
We would therefore call for the Bill to exempt private bodies, such as ourselves, from the application of the Bill, and allow us to regulate our own internal affairs, and govern ourselves freely as our conscience, religion, thought, belief and opinion dictate. Our concerns also relate to the constitutional rights of Freedom of Speech and Freedom of Association, which will be affected adversely, if the Bill is left unchanged. Our concerns could be explained by the example of those women who do not share the same philosophy as that set out in the Bill and Memorandum on the Objects of Women Empowerment and Gender Equality, 2013. Some women strongly believe in a family structure or religious institution where both genders are equal but fulfil different roles. Such beliefs should be accommodated in a constitutional democracy that specifically guarantees associational diversity, as opposed to legislating uniformity of belief and values. 

We call for Parliament to revise the Bill so as to achieve its primary objectives without intruding into and damaging various religious communities. 

We ask that the focus of the Bill is altered to exclude application to religious communities.
Signed at ……………………………… on …. January 2014.
……………………………………..
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